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Roos Parish Council

The meeting on 8th July was attended by Councillors
Cheeseman, Cook, Grant, Kirk, Priest (in the Chair), and
D.Winter. Cllr Jackson had sent apologies.

Minutes
After a minor correction the June Minutes were approved.
The following matters arose from the Minutes.
Development east of Main Street
The Clerk said that the Planning Department seemed
unaware of members’ concern that there should be no
temporary access via the track to the Playing Field. She
had been unable to find a file copy of the letter sent from
Roos. She was asked to write again to state the objection.
The Aldbrough / Burton Pidsea crossroad

Mr Mike Peak had agreed to arrange a site visit to hear
members’ concerns about the risk of serious accidents.

Declaration of interest

The Clerk reported that Cllr Quarmby had not returned a
completed Declaration. Since the deadline had passed he
would be disqualified from office and would receive an
official notification of the fact. Since Clir Winter had
resigned there were now two vacancies.

Filling the Council vacancies

The Clerk repeated the advice on procedure she had given

at the last meeting.

In the short term there would be an official announcement

on the Parish Notice Board. The options were :

e If the Council had a quorum the vacancies could be
left unfilled until the next local elections in May 2003.

¢ If persons offered themselves within fourteen days the
vacancies could be filled by co-option.

¢ If a minimum of ten electors requested one, there
would have to be a by-election.

Chairman and Vice-Chairman / Bank account signatories

Clir Priest had been elected Chairman at the last meeting.

He invited nominations for Vice-Chairman. Clir Grant

declined to be nominated. Cllr D.Winter at first demurred

but, when there were no more nominations, accepted. He

was deemed elected nem con.

As Treasurer, Clir Winter undertook to arrange for a

change of signatories for the Council's bank account. It

was agreed that the Clerk should be one of the

signatories.

Correspondence
Holderness Children's & Young People's Co-ordination
Group. New members were invited. Two meetings were
notified, the next on 19th July at Withernsea High School.

CCTV Scheme. A meeting on 4th July (!) was notified
concerning Pocklington and Market Weighton.

East Riding of Yorkshire Community Plan : 2002 update
East Riding Housing Strategy : 2002/3 & 2005/6

East Riding Draft Supplementary Planning Guidance : the
managed release of residential development sites.

Responses were required to the last two of the above. It
was agreed to circulate them so that members could pass
their comments to the Clerk.

Treasurer's Report
Nothing to report.

Planning
New applications
East of Main Street (Southside Developments)
Applications concerning plots south of the internal road :

Plot 1 detached bungalow
Plots 3 & 6 detached houses
Plots 4 & 7 detached houses
Plot 8 dormer bungalow.

(An application for Plot 2 was tabled in June.)

It was agreed not to oppose the applications ("provided
there were no near-neighbour objections") but to reiterate
the point about access : no access to the site should be
allowed except the one agreed - i.e. via Greenacre once
the property there had been demolished.

Glebe Farm, Hilston (Dr B.Wells)

Two associated applications were considered : demolition
of a general-purpose store and its replacement by a new
one with a pantile roof instead of asbestos. Supported.
Forge House, Rectory Road

1st-floor extension to north. Supported.

18 Pilmar Lane (J.Dearing)

Single-storey extension to rear. Supported.

East of Main Street (M.A.Lockwood)

Relocation of tractor and implement shed. Members
thought the new location would be inappropriate and
agreed to ask for more details - e.g. about access once
houses had been built on the site.




1938 he started work on the family farm. After his
father's death in 1958, he and his brother Jack ran the
farm but lost the tenancy in 1960 when their tender for its
renewal was unsuccessful.

Marriage and family

Ted married Mary in 1956, living first at South View
(now End Cottage) on the corner of Hodgson Lane. They
moved to Pilmar Lane in 1962 (before Eastfield was
built) and in 1965 to their home in Chestnut Garth.

Getting around Holderness

Ted’s job after farming could not have been more
different. In 1960 he “bought a book™ from the Co-
operative Insurance Society - i.e. the right to sell and
service the company's policies within a specific area. His
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at home — though the experience proved useful when he
later acted as treasurer or auditor for several local groups.

The Second World War

Ted registered for National Service. hoping to go into the
R.A.F., but since farming was a reserved occupation he
was not called up. Instead, he served in the Home Guard
and did his stint fire-watching in “Dog Hole” — where the
butcher’'s shop is now; at the time an outbuilding housing
the car and horse-trap of the butcher, Frank Whiting.

Roos was in the flight-path of enemy bombers making for
Hull. Ted remembers a large bomb that exploded in the
paddock behind the Old Rectory. Hilston church and
churchyard were blown up. The Germans intentionally
dropped anti-personnel mines — “butterfly bombs™ - in
crops just before harvest. Some fell in Roos Carrs and had
to be investigated. Two Owstwick men were killed when
they investigated too casually.

One night Ted and the blacksmith, Billy Burn, caught in
Hodgson Lane during an air raid, flung themselves under
the hedge opposite the Black Horse. Bombs dropped.
Anti-aircraft guns blasted away. When it was safe to do
so they got to their feet again. Mr Burn said, “Any bloke
who goes through that and says he wasn't scared is a
blooming liar.”

After the War

Cricket

Roos cricketers resumed in 1946, using the field north of
the new Rectory. See the snap on the next page.















